The Scrapbag Rag
The Blue Valley Quilt Guild, June 2008

blue-valley-quilters.tripod.com

Hello, Quilt-Lovers


Hope you’ve taken advantage of the rainy days for extra quilting time.  Even more time, if your machine is in the basement and you were hiding from storms. We hope for a clear, storm-free evening for the June  meeting of the BVQG on Monday evening, June 16, at 7:00 p.m. in the Seward Civic Center. All quilt-lovers are welcome.


Our program for that night is presented by quilt shop owner Roxane O’Hare of the Cosmic Cow in Lincoln, providing a demonstration of the Fractured Star.  We’ll also have our always inspirational Show’n’Tell, refreshments provided by Patsy Mellen and Phyllis Hronik, and the next clue in our Brown Bag Round Robin adventure. We hope all of you can make it.

July

The theme for our Fourth of July show (upstairs in Cattle Bank) is “Frolic in the Woods.” Please bring your quilts to the May / June meetings, or drop off at Fabric Fair before July 3.  The quilts will be hung that day at 4:00.  If you can come to help put up or take down, please contact Jeanie Hecker.  A sign-up list will also be available at the meeting.

Peg Pennel will be our sponsored speaker on July 4th.  She will be speaking at 11:00 a.m. and again at 1:00 p.m.  Her topic is “Embellishment – The Icing on the Quilt”.  



This year’s Challenge Quilt is “Welcome to My Garden” due at our regular July meeting! Kits with the challenge fabric are still available…hey, you’ve still got a month!
Happy Birthday to:


Patsy Mellen – June 1

Doris Kohout – June 11


Becky Wallroff – June 15


Gladys Hildebrand – June 21


Lorraine Ritchie – June 24

“Around the Frame” Quilting Events


The Quilters of Shelby proudly present their annual quilt show entitled “Hats Off to Quilters”, to be held during the Stromsburg Swedish Festival, Friday, June 20, 1-4 PM & Saturday, June 21 7AM-4PM in the beautiful sanctuary of the Stromsburg United Methodist church at 401 E 5th Street.  Free will offering to “The Quilters” accepted.
BVQG Tour of International Quilt Study Center is set for Sat, Sept. 20th at 2:00. 

Guild Workshop


Saturday, October 18 will be a needle-turn appliqué workshop led by Susan Minchow.  The workshop will be from 9:00 a.m. to 4:00 p.m. in the Civic Center.  More information later.
Craft Show in November


As you know, we have reserved a space at the 20th Annual Holiday Craft Show to be held November 15 in the Seward Ag Pavilion. This event is sponsored each year by the Seward Junior Women’s Club and will be our Guild’s major fund raiser of the year. Marilyn Varner and Barbara Pike have volunteered to be our show coordinators so we are off to a great start. It’s not too soon to begin your fund projects. (Tip: They should be quilts or quilt-related!)

Round Robin instructions from last month:  For those of you that couldn’t make the meeting and chose to keep your block for Round Three - You can add a border of any kind on at least 2 sides.  It's up to you - do you want a 2, 3, or 4 sided border?  Your border must include at least one corner block.  The corner block(s) must be pieced (yes, this may include paper-pieced).
Blue Valley Quilters Treasurer's Report
Beginning Checkbook balance, April 30, 2008
$2,135.69
Income

Challenge square



                  $1.00
Expenses

Newsletter copies and postage

                $47.65



(Marilyn Varner)

Nancy Fleecs – May Program

                 $50.00
Ending Checkbook balance, May 31, 2008

  $2,039.04
Certificate of Deposit Balance ****


  $2,000.00
Total Assets, May 31, 2008



  
$4,135.69
 
****Certificate of Deposit @ Cattle Bank 9 month, 4.91% rate, 5.00% APY

12/29/07, $2,000.00 Due 9/29/08. 

Blue Valley Quilters Guild Meeting

Monday, May 19, 2008

Seward Civic Center, 6th & Bradford

Seward, NE

President Linda Riesberg called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m.

Linda welcomed the group and the following guests were introduced:  Joan Schulz and Vicky Hesseling.  

Marilyn Varner will act as temporary treasurer while Lori Duffek is helping with the wheat harvest until August.

A member birthday for May was recognized.  Pauline Pelan, Barbara Pike, Nancy Fleecs and Doris Kohout, who were wearing their name tags, were chosen to receive a fat quarter as door prizes. 

Jeanie Hecker introduced the speaker, Nancy Fleecs, a quilt guild member and owner of Fabric Fair, who spoke on “Clip Art to Quilt Art.”  She spoke about quilting with a quilting machine and some of the items available to help with making quilt designs on a quilt. 

Gloria Bell had purchased a number of books at a garage sale that she shared with the group.  They were free to those that wanted to take them. 

Minutes from the April 21, 2008 meeting and the Treasurer’s Report for April 2008 were approved as printed.  

The April 26 bus trip was a success and the guild broke even on it.  There were 20 guild members and 27 attendees who were non-members.  The group spent about $7,230 total in the four shops visited.  Linda suggested that a bus committee of at least two people plus the treasurer work on the bus trip for next year.  See her if you are interested.

Linda said that we have a booth for the November craft show.  Barbara reminded members to start making projects for the show.

There are still challenge fabric packs available for $1 each with the challenge rules for the “My Favorite Garden” challenge due in July.

Marian asked if we had decided on a date for the free tour visit for our guild to the International Quilt Study Center.  Linda said that she thought fall was a better time.  Barbara mentioned that if you want to go on your own, there is free entry on the first Friday of each month from 5:00 p.m. to 7:00 p.m. and on the second Saturday of each month from 10:00 a.m. to noon.  

Linda asked if anyone would be interested in working with the Discover Nebraska program for fourth graders which introduces quilting to them.

The meeting ended with Show and Tell.  Nancy also mentioned that she will start a couple of Block of the Month programs soon.

The next meeting will be June 16, 2008 at 7:00 p.m.

Barbara Pike

Secretary 

The Blue Valley Quilt Guild

Return Mailing Address:

441 N. Third St.

Seward, NE 68434

To the June meeting bring:

Nametag

Orphan Block Round Robin exchange

Show’n’Tell

Library Books

Quilts for July 4th Show

(BABES-bring your round robin to exchange)
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